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The meeting was called to order by Trustee Matthew Thomas at 4:05 pm in the basement meeting room 

of the Fremont Town Hall.  Present were: Cemetery Trustees: Matthew Thomas, Steve Harms and 

Jeanne Nygren, Cemetery Sexton: Shawn Perreault and Superintendent: Bruce White. 

 

Mrs. Nygren made a motion to approve the July 10, 2018 meeting minutes as presented.  Mr. Thomas 

seconded the motion.  Motion was passed. 

 

Budget – The Trustees’ reviewed the proposed budget that Mrs. Nygren submitted to the board.  The 

board agreed with Mrs. Nygren’s numbers and suggested increases with the following additions:  Mr. 

Thomas made a motion to increase the contract line from $150.00 to $200.00, seconded by Mr. Harms 

and passed.  Mr. Thomas made a motion to accept the budget with the addition of the dollar amounts 

to the project line and the increase to the contract line, Mr. Harms seconded and motion passed.  

 

Mr. Thomas made a motion to have two “rule” signs made to post at the entrances of Village and Leavitt 

Cemetery.  He feels this would help families know about our ordinances, such as no plantings and corner 

stones.  He estimates this would cost about $125.00-$150.00 per sign.  He uses Sign of the Times in 

Exeter and Mr. Harms has used Summit Signs in Exeter. We should call both companies for quotes once 

we draft the sign.  Motion second by Mr. Harms and passed.  

 

West – There is currently no update.  Mr. Thomas is still in touch and will continue to follow up. 

 

NHMA – There is a training meeting held by the State on November 14 & 15, 2018 in Manchester.  The 

trustees were given a copy of the letter. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for September 11, 2018 at 4:00 pm. 

 

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Nygren, seconded by Mr. Thomas and passed. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Shawn Perreault 

Cemetery Sexton 


